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Hi All 

As you can see from below, we’ve both been busy over the past month. We have 
included some meetings in the upcoming meetings which may be of interest to you 
and your residents. Please let us know if you want any further information on these. 
We mention the recent flooding below, but we are relieved Fosse Stoney Cove came 
out relatively unscathed. 

 

During our last month: - 

September 10th – 17th Holiday - NW 

September 10th – Group Leaders Meeting, BDC – LC 

September 10th – Stoney Stanton PC Meeting – LC 

September 11th – Scrutiny Commission, BDC - LC 

September 18th – Scrutiny Task & Finish Group: Contaminated Land Sites, BDC - NW 

September 19th – Finance Without Numbers Training, LGA – NW / LC 

September 19th – Croft PC Meeting – NW / LC 

September 23rd – Croft Quarry Liaison Meeting, BDC - NW 

September 23rd – Scrutiny Commissioners Meeting, BDC - NW 

September 24th – BDC Full Council Meeting – NW / LC 

September 26th – Scrutiny iPlan Working Group, BDC – NW / LC 

October 1st – Scrutiny Task & Finish Group: Recruitment and Retention of Staff - NW 

October 3rd – Planning Committee Meeting, BDC - NW 

 

Upcoming meetings 

October 8th – Scrutiny Commission (Extraordinary) – NW / LC (Sub) 

October 8th – Stoney Stanton PC Meeting – NW / LC 

October 13th – Land West of Stoney Stanton Public Engagement, Stoney Stanton 

October 15th – Scrutiny Task & Finish Group: Blaby District Growth Plan – NW / LC 

October 16th – Croft PC Meeting – NW / LC 

October 29th – All Member Briefing: New Food Waste Collection 
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If there are any additional/extraordinary meetings you would like us to attend, please 
do let us know. 

 

A couple of bits to highlight this month: 

  

1. The decision on HNRFI has been postponed to 10 March, in order for the 
applicant to provide additional information in respect of the main reasons the 
Examining Authority proposed consent is refused. The Secretary of State is 
minded to agree with the Examining Authority, but has given the applicant to 
the 10 December to respond, and then relevant parties can respond to those 
submissions no later than 31 January 2025. 
 

2. The former recreation land on South Drive has now gone up for sale. We 
were officially informed of the decision in the same email sent to Stoney 
Stanton PC on 30/09.  
 

3. Several properties around the district were flooded in the recent inclement 
weather. Both of us were in the council building and had to end a meeting 
early due to civic area starting to flood. Paul Coates and the team at the depot 
distributed sandbags to a number of locations, including Stoney Stanton, and 
we hope there has been no severe issues. 
 

4. Statistics from the recent Residents’ Survey shows 12 residents from Fosse 
Stoney Cove responded. We are keen to understand how we can improve 
participation in the survey. 
 

5. We currently have no further updates on the impact of the NPPF changes to 
the Local Plan process 

 

For information purposes, please find below plans for any holidays in the coming 
month. 

NW: None  

LC: 19th – 25th October 

 

If we can be of any help, please drop us an email or call. 

 

Kind regards 

Luke Cousin and Neil Wright, October 2024 


